Selectmen's Meeting April 26, 1976

All three Selectmen present, Edward C, Clarke presiding

Mr, and Mrs, Folger the people who bought the old Antrim Medical Building from
Dr. Chandler, met with the selectmen to discuss their problem about a building
permit, The Selectmen gave them a note instructing Richard Davis, the Building
Inspector to issue a permit, on the basis of Article 17 in the 1973 Town Meeting,

Merle met with the selectmen and they discussed the many problems of the Road
Agent, He specifically mentioned the work beinz done by the Richard Herman
sub-division on the Liberty Farm Road. The Selectmen told Merle that they
would ask Mr. Herman or his representative to come in and talk to them.

Harold Grant-Park Board talked to the Selectmen about the fence at Gregg Lake
Beach, he had quotes and he said that the board had just about decided. The
Selectmen asked him to get another quote on a higher fence (6 feet) and to
see if he could get a quote for a longer stretch of fence,

Mr. Grant asked the Selectmen if they had applied for the matching funds for
the beach and tennis court as instructed in town meeting. The Selectmen said
that they had been delaying because of the fact that accepting Federal Funds
might obligate them to have the beach open to anyone who wants to use it.

Mr, Grant announced that the Beach would open June 26, 1976 and close September
6, 1976, He also announced that the lifeguards will be JoAnn Jennison and
Amy Webber.

Check sent to Anderson-Nichols for $7500.00 Federal Money for the Sewer
Study.

Richard Davis, Building Inspector came in to ask the Selectmen about the note
sent to him about the Folger apartment. He asked the Selectmen to defing the
law, The Selectmen showed him Article 17 of the 1973 Town Meeting, They then
discussed the Zoning Ordinance and the intent of the Articles, Mr, Emery Doane
who was in the Town Hall was #ked to take part in the discussion.

Mr, Emery Doane was asked by the Selectmen to help in setting up a program to
enforce the 101 Life Safety Code as voted by the 1976 Town Meeting. He said
that he would help, but he would not take the job as Zemimg Officer.

Clark Craig Jr., accepted a position on the Committez to locate a site for a2
Town Barn,



